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Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage

Comments on the terms of reference of the Subsidiary Body

JORDAN
The recommendation to inscribe or not to inscribe the nominated element or its referral should go in line with the spirit of consensus; a joint recommendation issued by the entire members of the Subsidiary Body (SB) strengthens the position of the SB and its collective judgment is preferable to us. If the SB doesn't reach a consensus or a decision by voting, the SB, represented by its Chairperson in cooperation with the Secretariat, can call for the opinion of an external expert, who could be also member of the Consultative Body.

Enough time should be given to the selection Criteria to be tested. It is necessary to pass the knowledge to new members to improve the system of evaluation. Moreover, we believe that giving more time for evaluation guarantees the objectivity of evaluation.

Concerning the SB itself, we support keeping the number of SB members as it is; expanding it entails some methodological and organizational difficulties that might increase the working load of the Secretariat as well as the Subsidiary Body itself. Therefore, we suggest retaining the current system by using external professional capacity. Different perspectives in reviewing the files should not lead to increase the number of members, as we believe that the selection Criteria are the main basis for the SB for its selection of the ICH element for inscription on the Representative list. It is better to develop the current working methodology, which has been accumulated in the previous years, not to fail in keeping it. 
As for dividing the SB into two parts, we find that it offers new difficulties and might not be harmonious with the principle of consensus regarding the selection. It would duplicate the work of both, the Secretariat and the Subsidiary Body. In our opinion, part of the solution lies in employing extra experts familiar with the cultural environments of the submitting countries to tackle the issue of quantity of files. The experts could also be contracted by the SB for extra opinions especially in the case of divergent opinions. Taking this into consideration, the SB reserves its right and retains its ability to decide the inscription or not. In this case, a method of coordination between the SB and the Secretariat and not replacing the state Members must be guaranteed.

We admit that the Secretariat experiences a great working load in treating the submitted files for reviewing, and therefore, for the sake of making balance between efficiency and working load, it is becoming evident for us that the Secretariat must be increased to overcome the problem. This would provide it with an exit for a smooth cooperation with the States Parties on one hand and the Subsidiary body on the other and guarantee the quality of work not only its quantity.
Comments on the criteria for INSCRIPTION
With reference to your letter No. CLT/CIH/ITH/2011/100 dated on 03rd, Mar, 2011 and its annexes, regarding reviewing the criteria for registration lists in the Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage.  

I would like to inform you that these criteria are sufficient to be added to the lists of Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Heritage and it meets the required purpose. 

Diala Kassab  

Intangible cultural heritage: directorate of heritage
Ministry of Culture - Amman

